Memo to Boulder Faculty Regarding Cheating in the Classroom
In response to student complaints about cheating within the classroom, I have assembled a list of some common current ways in which students attempt to gain unfair advantage in testing situations and some suggestions which are likely to be effective in reducing such behaviors.  I’ve also assembled some suggestions from other faculty about how they have worked to prevent cheating during examinations, which some of you may find helpful in your own classrooms.  It is the unfortunate case that students can and do find ways to cheat much more often than many faculty recognize.

Common cheating methods:

· Headsets or earphones connected to various electronic devices

· Text messaging via mobile phones
· Leaving the exam room (ostensibly for bathroom break, etc.) to access help

· Utilizing baseball and other types of caps to hide crib sheets

· Notes accessed in backpacks while ‘searching’ for pens, pencils, etc.

· Coming late to exam after getting information from students who leave early

· Substitution of students (Student A enrolled, Student B takes exams)

Common preventive rules:

· No electronic devices of any sort allowed during examinations (includes cell phones, pagers, PDAs, MP/3 players, etc.)
· No caps, hoods, overcoats, backpacks, etc. worn or available during exam
· Faculty presence focused on students during entire exam (e.g., not reading or absent)

· Employment of Student Honor Code pledges

· Use of picture IDs to verify identity when turning in examinations

· Controlling movement of students into and out of classroom during exams

Faculty have primary responsibility and authority regarding academic integrity in their classrooms.  The vast majority of CU students greatly appreciate faculty care and attention to this important matter.
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